

## Miami-Dade County League of Cities March BOD Meeting

The MDCLC held it's Board of Director's meeting on Wednesday, March 9, 2016 at the 94th Aero Squadron. This was Commissioner Francis Suarez' first Board of Director's meeting as the new President of the MDCLC. President Suarez welcomed everyone to the Board meeting and thanked everyone for joining him at his first meeting. President Suarez expressed his eagerness to work with the Board on accomplishing the League's goals this year.

MDCLC Treasurer, Mayor Claudia Cubillos, gave the invocation. MDCLC Second Vice President, Mayor Jordan W. Leonard, recited the Pledge of Allegiance.

President Suarez introduced Judge Don Cohn of the Eleventh Judicial Circuit and thanked him for always being committed to the League and attending our meetings. Judge Cohn was then asked to swear in a few Board Members who were not able to attend the 62<sup>nd</sup> Annual Gala: Mayor David Coviello, Village of Biscayne Park, Board Member Susie Castillo, Miami Dade County Public Schools, and Councilwoman Herta Holly, Village of Miami Shores. Congratulations to our newly installed Board members!

## Save the Date

**April BOD Meeting** 

When: April 7, 2016
Where: Miami Shores

**Country Club** 

10000 Biscayne Blvd, Miami

Shores, FL 33138 PLEASE RSVP



President Francis Suarez giving his welcoming remarks.



(Left to right) Eleventh Judicial Circuit, Judge Don Cohn, Councilwoman Herta Holly, Village of Miami Shores, Board Member Susie Castillo, Miami Dade County Public Schools, and Mayor David Coviello, Village of Biscayne Park being installed.